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CITY OF FAIRBANKS 
CDBG PUBLIC HEARING 

OCTOBER 25, 2011 
CITY COUNCIL CHAMBERS 

NOON 
 
 
Margarita Bell, Grants Administrator for the City of Fairbanks, opened the meeting to seek 
recommendations for projects to apply for funding under the Community Development Block Grant 
(CDBG) Program.   
 
Margarita Bell informed attendees that the CDBG is a federal program funded by HUD and that the State 
of Alaska was awarded $2.4 million in CDBG funds for FFY11.  She explained that the State of Alaska is 
accepting applications from municipal government and second class cities for a single project with a 
maximum request of $850,000 and a 25% match.  She also explained that the grants are awarded on a 
competitive basis and must benefit low and moderate income persons.   A list of eligible activities was 
presented from the CDBG Grant Application Handbook and it was explained that the City of Fairbanks 
would not seek projects involving special economic development due to the length of time it would take to 
accomplish the project. 
 
Margarita Bell informed the attendees that several projects were suggested from previous meetings as 
follows: purchase fire engine, blight project on 20th and develop a safe haven for chronic inebriates.  She 
stated that the purchase of a fire engine is still a priority and that the blight project on 20th was completed 
and the safe haven for chronic inebriates was in progress through Tanana Chiefs Conference.    
 
Margarita Bell presented the following recommendations from emails:  Donna Gardino recommended 
sidewalks on South Cushman from 15th to Mitchell Expressway (project scheduled for FFY15).   Linda 
Setterberg recommended an Emergency Youth Shelter.  Ann Lefavor concurred with Linda Setterberg 
and recommended a community needs assessment for homeless youth.  Tara Tippett recommended a 
damp shelter for consideration pending the results of the housing first project (safe haven for chronic 
inebriates). 
 
Margarita Bell requested additional recommendations.  David van den Berg recommended refurbishing 
the Masonic Temple.  It was determined that the building was not a public facility and would not be 
eligible for FFY11 but would be considered for future projects if the status of the facility changes.  There 
were no other recommendations. 
 
The attendees considered the following projects:  purchase fire rescue engine, emergency youth shelter, 
homeless community needs assessment, refurbish Masonic Temple, South Cushman sidewalk, and 
damp shelter. 
 
Linda Setterberg discussed the importance and the need for the emergency youth shelter.  Warren 
Cummings discussed the importance of the fire rescue engine.  Robyne expressed support for the 
emergency youth shelter and the fire rescue engine.  Tara Tippett expressed concerns regarding the 
delay in the emergency youth shelter while the application was pending.  Marylee Bates supported the 
emergency youth shelter but was not sure if the agency had the necessary information to apply for the 
funds.    
 
It was unanimously decided that the priority for FFY11 would be the emergency youth shelter and that if 
the project could not meet the grant requirements the second priority would be the fire rescue engine.  
The attendees decided that the homeless community needs assessment could be completed using other 
funds and that the other projects were not ready for consideration.   
 
Margarita Bell informed attendees that a resolution supporting the decision would have to be presented to 
council for approval to apply for CDBG funds. 
 
The hearing was adjourned at 12:35 p.m. 
 
 


